CITY COUNCIL
CITY OF PIEDMONT
JULY 5, 2022

5:53 PM

The City Council of the City of Piedmont met in regular session at the time and on the date above.
Present were Mayor Baker, Council Members John Lawrence, Richard Williams, Jubal Feazell, Caleb
Pope, David Ivey, and Terry Kiser.

Following the invocation and the pledge of allegiance given by Mayor Baker, the minutes were
presented for consideration. Terry Kiser made the motion that the minutes be approved as presented.
Caleb Pope seconded the motion and the minutes were approved.

The bills totaling $299,495.38 were then presented for consideration for payment. Richard Williams
made the motion that the bills be approved as presented. Jubal Feazell seconded the motion and the
bills were approved for payment.

Resolution 2022-15 was next on the agenda. David lvey made the motion to approve Resolution 2022-
15. Terry Kiser seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

The next item was Resolution 2022-16. Terry Kiser made the motion to approve Resolution 2022-16.
Richard Williams seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

The next item was Resolution 2022-17. Richard Williams made the motion to approve Resolution 2022-
17. David lvey seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

The rezoning of property owned by Gary Price was our next item. The Zoning Board made the
recommendation to the Council to rezone this property from R-1to HC. Terry Kiser made the motion to
rezone the Gary Price property on Memorial Drive from R-1 to HC. David lvey seconded the motion and
Mayor Baker asked for a roll call vote.

John Lawrence — Yes

Richard Williams — No

Jubal Feazell —Yes

Caleb Pope — Yes

David lvey — Yes

Terry Kiser — Yes

Mayor Baker — Yes

The votes were 6-1 in favor in the rezoning so the motion passed.

There were NO visitor comments.



In Council Reports John Lawrence had NO report.

Richard Williams thanked Ashley and Terry for the hard work they do. He said it was a great July 4"
Celebration.

Jubal Feazell had NO report.

Caleb Pope also wanted to thank Terry and Ashley for the work they did in the July 4" Celebration. He
also asked Council to help with funding for a special stretcher for the Rescue Squad. The unit will cost
around $2500. He made the motion to continue to pay the $6250 payment to the Rescue Squad until a
contract is reached. David Ivey seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

Greg South was absent.

David lvey wanted to thank Terry and Ashley for all they do. He also stated the work order process is
coming together nicely.

Terry Kiser wanted to echo all that David said.

Clerk Hinton spoke with Jerry Cash on the mounting brackets and he is trying to get a definite date for
delivery. Clerk Hinton had reached out to Robert Sadler concerning the Civic Center drainage and will
have an estimate at the next meeting.

In the Mayor’s Comments he wanted to thank Terry and Ashley from the Entertainment Committee for
the work they did for the July 4" Celebration. He wanted to thank ALL City employees for the jobs they
do. He also wanted to tell Council how much he appreciates working with them.

With no other business to come before the Council, Caleb Pope made the motion that the meeting be
adjourned. Terry Kiser seconded the motion and the meeting adjourned at 6:24 pm.



